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TERM 1: WEEK 4                               FEBRUARY 2021 

https://www.instagram.com/st_charles_college/
https://twitter.com/Saints_Sport
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2KTlaExiBOcdUM3tlWmqTw


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations to James Laynes 

(Grade 12) who will be making his 

KZN Marlins debut tonight in 

Johannesburg. 

He is joined on court by Saints 

alumni and former basketball 

captains, Siya Mbwanja, Luyanda 

‘Prince’ Mazeka, current boarder 

master Liam Laynes as well as our 

Basketball Specialist, Mr Craig 

Gilchrist, who is coaching the team. 

You can tune into SuperSport 209 at 

5pm today to watch the BNL action! 

 

Saints 

Well done to Sam Ndlovu (Grade 11) for his recent 

Athletics performances. He has been training hard 

and is aiming to leap over the 7-metre mark for 

long jump. He competes again this weekend at 

Kings Park in Durban – we wish him well! 

We wish  

our Cricket  

Specialist, Mr 

Morné van Wyk,  

all the best as  

he makes his  

international comeback next week in India! Morné is 

playing for a South African Legends XI in the World Series 

T20 and will be up against, amongst others, Brian Lara, 

Sachin Tendulkar, Sanath Jayasuriya and Kevin Pietersen. 

We wish him safe travels and all the best! 

 

World 



The “Friends of Bisley” are a committee who have dedicated their time and efforts to restoring Bisley Nature 

Reserve back to its original beauty. Most of the members are elderly and retired and so far, they have done an 

amazing job of restoring and rebuilding the bird hides, clearing paths and trails and addressing erosion from 

flooding. They are now building bridges across the rivers and streams for people to walk on when visiting the 

nature reserve, without getting their feet wet.  

The St Charles College Environmental Council and Club, Service Council  

and President’s Award boys have excitedly jumped on board to  

volunteer and assist with the building of the bridges.  

On Sunday 20th February 2021, Mr Sean Anthony along with Grade 12  

boys Claide Du Plessis and Luke Smith, met with the Friends of  

Bisley Committee and Chairperson, Peter West,  

who is a past parent of St Charles College.  

We walked the reserve, planning and noting all  

the logistics needed to build a new bridge and  

restore an old existing bridge. 

The committee is very excited to have  

St Charles College on board to offer youthful  

muscle and energy and would like to start the  

Bridge Building project on Saturday  

27th February 2021.  

This is a great opportunity for the boys to get  

to see more of nature, the environment and to  

learn the importance of environmental  

conservation. – Mr Sean Anthony 

The contract is signed  

and we’re excited and  

ready to start filming! 

Harwin Road – The 

Miniseries is on its way! 

To follow our progress,  

keep an eye out on our  

social media platforms,  

as we encourage boys  

to play their part in this  

exciting new adventure. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friends of Bisley 

L I G H T S !  C A M E R A !  A C T I O N !  

W E ’ R E  M A K I N G  A  

M I N I S E R I E S !  

Have you seen our video 

online? Click on the 

image below to look at 

what we are up to!  

 

https://fb.watch/3BXn15XoBi/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Touch Rugby 
It was great to see some competitive Prep sport  

back on campus last week. Dressed in their house shirts,  

and full of energy and excitement, all our Prep boys got 

involved, enjoying a memorable morning of touch rugby. 

The activities ended off with the SP staff playing against the 

Grade 7s. This provided one of the highlights of the day, 

seeing our new Grade 4 Intern, Ms Hannah Barber, scoring 

a try, which really impressed our Prep boys. 

– Mr Gregg Cole-Edwardes (Head of Prep Sport) 

 

2021 
We started our Saints Premier 

League Cricket Competition 

yesterday. Congratulations to 

the Royals and Malachites  

for getting their  

campaigns  

off to a winning start! 
 

:

Supernovas 75/8  

Malachites 76/5 

Malachites won  

by 5 wickets 

Royals 110/5 

Spartans 98/7 

Royals won by 12 runs 

Games on The Oval 

will be live streamed 

for all parents who 

would like to watch! 

Please lookout for 

the link which will be 

advertised on SOCS. 

 

‘

Orange - Jason Muirhead (45* off 24)   White - Joshua Knowles (catch to dismiss Zuma) 

Purple - Timothy Schoeman (3 overs -16 dots)  Yellow (MANA Moment) - Haden Mcleod (dismissing Matthew Urquhart) 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Friday 19 February,  

we held a very successful  

Internal Championship Gala.  

We are very proud of our boys  

and all their hard work. We congratulate the following boys 

for being their age-group champions:  

U9 - Connor Hughes 

U10 - Keagan Hewer 

U11 - Hlelelwe Dladla 

U12 - Antoni Wellmann 

U13 - Connor Vogt (Victor Ludorum) 

Gala 

Our Grade 12 Chemistry class had to use their 

knowledge of organic chemistry to solve for the 

structure of a compound.  

Their task was to gather clues from around the school 

about the compound and then piece the clues together 

to solve the puzzle. This required logic and reasoning 

skills, as well as gave the boys an opportunity to stretch 

their legs. Boys could be seen running from the squash 

and tennis courts, all the way to the music room.  

Congratulations to the winners of the challenge  

– Jaimé Gous, Tharik Gurahoo, Arthur Jacquet and  

Rafael Nhancale. – Dr Kate Akerman 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Before our budding young Grade 8 scientists are let loose in the 

laboratory, they must understand the rules and hazards of working in 

that environment. This forms an important part of the first component 

of the Grade 8 Science syllabus. The Grade 8s were challenged to design 

posters that could be put up in the laboratory to inform others about 

the rules and safety. There were many creative and original designs with 

the following boys winning prizes for the best poster design in their 

class: Liam Dollenberg, Divaar Pillay, Aaron Montile, Mikhil Singh and 

Olivier Mukaz. - Dr Kate Akerman 

 

#MusicMonday 

Every Monday we will be sharing some music  

by our Saints boys on our social media pages.  

Did you miss this week’s #MusicMonday piano performance clip 

of "Billie Jean" played by Tiag Jacobs in Grade 9? Click on the 

image alongside to visit our Facebook page and watch the video. 

Grade 8 

https://fb.watch/3PkQOQrRDa/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Art 

Josh Catlett (Grade 2) arrived at school 

last Friday dressed in his Cubs uniform. 

This was in celebration of BP Day, 

named after the birthday of Scouts 

Founder, Baden Powel. 

Artwork 
Our Grade 9 and 10 classes have been working 

hard, learning various drawing and painting 

skills as well as doing some lino prints from 

their drawings. – Ms Mary-Ann Hartley 

 

2020 Art student, Nillendren Govender, 

recently visited the Saints art room and 

spoke to our Grade 10 class about the 

business he started after he finished 

school. The art skills he learnt last year 

have enabled him to do graphic work 

on cars and shoes. He's happy doing 

what he loves most and is also able to 

make a living out of it.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

…
Grade 3 Creative Writing 

“Me” 

I am Ruan Fourie. I am a speedy boy. 

I have a mom. I have a dad and a sister. 

I like Akshar. I like buck. 

I can run very fast. I can eat burgers. 

Ruan Fourie 

I am Judah Blanks. I am 7 years old. 

I have a dog that got shocked  

by the fence. 

I like to eat my lunch at break. 

I can ride a motorbike. 

Judah Blanks 

 

“What I want from my country is peace.  

I will shut down all weapons shops, stop land and air pollution 

and water problems. I will give the pure food and water and 

lower all transport prices in South Africa. I’ll allow more college 

and high schoolers to go to more classes. I will think of the 

future. I’d also stop the taxman from taking other people’s 

money. I will build wall around all rivers if needed. I will stop all 

violence in the continent. I promise I’ll follow in Nelson Mandela 

and Cyril Ramaphosa’s footsteps. I will not be rude, 

untrustworthy or dishonest. I’ll makes billions of bottles of 

vaccines for those in need. I’ll lead this country out of violence 

and into a country of peace.” – Cameron Wooldridge 

 

 

 

“I think a good leader is someone that cares 

for everyone in his or her country and is 

responsible for everything he or she does.  

I will restrict all the places where the rhinos 

live so they will survive. I’d plan to make more 

vaccines for people in need of it. I shall lower 

Woolworths’ prices and teachers will get paid 

more. I will make sure that South Africa has 

peace in the future. I will bring peace by 

protecting wildlife. We must give the poor food 

and a home. I am happy to be a South 

African.” – Bryan Monji Builu 

 

 

A good leader is someone who 

thinks about the poor, 

pollution and does something 

about poachers. I would ban 

guns and bombs and go back 

to using swords and bows to 

prevent pollution. I would 

never ever let poachers out of 

jail. I hope the best for our 

country. I really hope I will be 

a famous president one day. 

 – Ibrahim El-Alam 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

…
Connecting 

We have created a page on the St Charles College website where  

SCC Families are able to promote their businesses as well as support 

 other families associated to our College. There is no cost associated to  

this networking opportunity. Now is the time for us to support the ones  

closest to us, so please make use of our family network. 

We would love to help connect your business with the greater  

St Charles College community. In order to facilitate this, we would  

really appreciate the following details pertaining to your business: 

 

Company Logo (jpeg/pdf), Company Name, Website (URL) and Company Tag Line / Motto 
 

- @

 

 

“ ” ? 

Supporters can swipe their MySchool card 

at a range of national, retail or local 

partners including Woolworths, Engen, 

Walton’s, SuperQuick and many more! 

More information can be found on their 

website www.myschool.co.za 

https://www.stcharlescollege.co.za/friends-of-the-college/
mailto:saintsfriends@scc.co.za
www.myschool.co.za


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit the ‘Awsum’ 

School News website to 

see some of our news! 

www.awsumnews.co.za 

Visit the ‘Schools 

that Rock’ website to 

see some our news! 

http://kwazulunatal.

schoolsthatrock. 

co.za/ 

https://protect-za.mimecast.com/s/5J9HCy8zBohNzXrtAWUiF
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


